Doctor Wyes-Dunant, Dam Bel Hamri, par Sidi-Slimane,

Dear Dr. Tyse-Dunant,

In accordance with my letter to you of December 12th, I asked Colonel Warren B. PUCH, of the Civil Affairs Section of the U.S. Army here in Casablanca, as to whether there were supplies available, which could be used for the Dakar refugees. I copy from Colonel Pugh's letter of December 12th:

"Reference your letter of December
"lith concerning clothing and linen for evacuees
"from Dakar, you are advised that there are no
"such supplies available at present. A survey is
being made of economic needs of Morocco, b t to
"date the French Mission has submitted no report
of needs so far as clothing and fabrice are
"concerned. I believe that your needs in this
"respect could be handled more expeditiously thru
your own organization."

I have accordingly cabled our Committee in Philadelphia to see whether they and the American Red Cross together can do something in this way.

Next time I am in Rabat I will also ask if the French authorities have stated their needs to the French Mission.

Yours very truly,

Leglie O. Heath.